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Minutes of Meeting

Present


Administrative Senators: 

Keizs, Posman, Jones, Griffith, Davidson
Faculty Senators:

Agin, Berg Barnes, Bahri, Bharosay, Carrese, Chang, Coleman, Fernandez-Salek, Flynn, Girardi, Keleher, Khandaker, Levy, Mangru, Marks, Mawyer, Pina-Fonti, Pritchard, Sadighian, Schachter, Shearin-Patterson, Sunmonu, Urban 
Student Senators:

Alam, Edwards, Hassan, Jarelle Henry, M. Islam, T. Islam, Jackson, Jahan, Nurse, Rahman, Rajaram, 

Rakib, Toussaint, Van Ness 
Guests: Holger Henke, Donald Auriemma, Susan Letteney
Excused: Corkery, Marion, Avi-Itzhak, 
Item 1:  Call to Order

The Senate Plenary Meeting was called to order by President Keizs at 12:50pm. 
Item 2. President’s Report and Approval Minutes: September 28, 2010
President Keizs opened the meeting and requested approval for the posted minutes of previous meeting. She welcomed Dr. Pritchard back and said his pending leave report would be of interest. She inquired what courses Dr. Pritchard was teaching. President Keizs stated she had nothing new to report. She urged everyone to review the Strategic Plan and to engage in the Gen. Ed. Committee’s Proposal that was now online. She further stated that a small group had been charged with an inquiry about the Faculty Survey results and that Dr. Bill Ashton will chair this committee. The President reiterated the budget situation was not good, and that possible tuition increases may occur in the future. Some staff members may also retire early-but this is still unclear. Support on the administration side could be constrained she said, even though replacement mechanisms are being explored, but there is good full-time Faculty strength, and although there will be more reliance on adjuncts, teaching at York by full-time faculty should remain strong, she noted. The President also noted that Chancellor Goldstein’s visit to York, is scheduled for Feb. 23, 2011, probably in the Performing Arts Center. She noted too, the upcoming visit of Dr. Margaret Hamburg of the FDA on Wed. Nov. 3 in the PA Center, followed by a Town Hall Meeting with students. 
Minutes of September 28, 2010 meeting were approved by acclimation with minor name changes on attendance list.
Item 3. Student Caucus Report

Student Government did not have a formal report but spokesperson Ms. Angelica Toussaint reminded students to participate in CUNY Votes Campaign. In this regard, President Keizs stated 12 York students had received training as Poll watchers.
Item 4: Faculty Caucus Report
Chairman, Professor Farley Mawyer said that the Caucus had created a resolution that he read out loud the York College Faculty Caucus Resolution on Shared Governance and Transparency

The College supports the professional growth of its faculty and staff and serves as a resource for continued advancement of the broader community. It calls upon all members of the York community to commit themselves to scholarship and learning, respect for individuals and individual differences, just and fair treatment of others, open and direct communication, ethical behavior, and involvement in the life of the College. (From the York College/CUNY mission statement)

“Members of the York College/CUNY faculty caucus reaffirm our willingness to work towards maintaining a community committed to scholarship and learning, respect for individuals and individual differences, and just and fair treatment of others. In view of somewhat recent events concerning shared governance and transparency related to promotion and tenure, of junior faculty, in particular, we call on all members of the College community to exercise vigilance in maintaining the kind of cooperative atmosphere we all work towards. Be it resolved, whenever agreed upon principles of shared governance and transparency appear to be either relaxed or violated, we must all act together to affirm our sense of community.”
Item 5. Standing Committee Reports

A. Curriculum Committee 
Professor Letteney introduced her reports by saying the Gen. Ed. Curriculum had not been voted on and will unfold over time. She stated that all the meetings concerning curricula are open to the college community, and a future meeting would be held Nov. 2, from 12.00pm-2.00pm in room 4M07. In regard to the Gen. Ed. Curriculum, Dr. Pritchard remarked he hoped this would be thoroughly discussed and no vote taken prematurely. Professor Fernandez-Salek remarked the number of transfer credits may be problematic and should be considered. President Keizs said these issues have been discussed extensively, and have gone to the Caucus. Professor Mawyer said that as this had occurred at an early stage in the process, it would be helpful perhaps to have the Gen. Ed. Committee return in the near future. Provost Griffith encouraged Departments to show an interest in this respect.
The following additional items were discussed and voted on with acclimation.

1. Course change proposals for CWW Program:
a. Writing 301

b. Writing 302
c. Writing 303 where prerequisites are being changed.  

2. Schedule change proposal: OT 641 and 642 with shortening of degree to 3.5 yr.
3.  The final item, a Teacher Education/Spanish Item, was solely informational.
Item 6. Security Update
Lt. Forte presented a Powerpoint slide show on the latest Emergency Procedures, Web Security, Security Concerns, ID Checks, Transportation, and Public Safety Enhancement Projects. He provided information on Phone numbers that were important to remember; Public Safety=2222;Environmental Hlth/Safety=2662; and Buildings and Grounds=2200. He said a recent ‘role’ play demonstrated considerable ignorance of safety issues and instructions of officers should be adhered to. He then provided some examples of different types of emergencies such as bomb threats, earthquakes.

He described different evacuation sites, including the PAC and the Health and Phys. Ed. Building. He said different groups were involved in planning security procedures, and recommended everyone sign up for CUNY Alert.  He said Smart Classrooms must be locked after use and encouraged York community members to use the Cardinal walkway. Student Senators proposed having a ‘Swiping’ system at certain entrances, but the cost of this seems to be a barrier. Lt. Forte finally noted there were to be two Public Safety Days and that services to have personal cellphones and cars identifiable would be offered to the York Community. 
Item 7. Old Business
None.

Item 8. New Business
None

Meeting adjourned at 1:50pm.                                                                                                                Respectfully submitted,
Ray Marks, EdD
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